
Committee on Community Activities (CCA) – Oral Report
Madam President and fellow councilors, An ACS Presidential Outreach Event, titled “Exploring our World through Chemistry” was led by the Committee on Community Activities, CCA, and Local Section volunteers on Saturday, August 19 at ACS Headquarters. The Percy Julian Institute, The Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum, the Smithsonian National Museum of Natural History, and the beloved Meg A. Mole also joined in hosting this event for 300 people.  CCA wants to give a special shout-out and thank you to ACS President Allison Campbell who volunteered and dressed-up as Meg A. Mole and delighted kids of all ages. She demonstrated a true commitment to volunteer service. 
CCA has completed and released for distribution the 30th anniversary edition of National Chemistry Week’s children’s publication, Celebrating Chemistry.  Copies of Celebrating Chemistry are available on the materials table today.

This year’s theme is geochemistry and titled “Chemistry Rocks!” CCA thanks the Local Sections who have already nominated National Chemistry Week, NCW, coordinators, and encourages participation by all Local Sections and International Chemical Sciences chapters in National Chemistry Week 2017.

The ACS and CCA celebrated the contributions of past NCW coordinators and volunteers during the Chemistry Rocks! Concert on Sunday, August 20. More than 300 people joined this celebration. CCA also honored outstanding outreach volunteers through the eight ChemLuminary awards bestowed by the committee on Tuesday, August 22. CCA again congratulates the award winners from the Kentucky Lake, Midland, Orange County, Pittsburgh, Puerto Rico, and Virginia Local Sections.
CCA announces the Look and Learn video contest to promote student chapter involvement in the inaugural Chemists Celebrate Earth Week, CCEW, in 2018. The contest challenges students to explain the role of chemistry in marine phenomena in line with the 2018 theme, “Dive into Marine Chemistry.” The winning videos will be featured as resources for CCEW 2018 coordinators.
CCA discussed the two petitions for consideration by council during this meeting.  A committee straw poll revealed an overwhelming opposition to the Petition for the Election of Committee Chairs.  The Committee also voted unanimously to support the Petition on International Chemical Sciences Chapters.
This concludes my remarks.
Michael B. McGinnis, Chair

